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With its deconsolidation, the Covestro business will be reported as a discontinued operation in Bayer’s 
financial reporting for the third quarter of 2017. 
 
For continuing operations, please find below Group figures for 2016 and Q1-Q2 2017 adjusted for 
Covestro’s contributions in that respective timeframe.  
 
In addition, all assets and liabilities allocated to Covestro will not feature in Bayer’s statement of financial 
position as of September 30. The remaining Covestro interest will be carried at the current market value, 
and, from October 1, 2017, will be accounted for using the equity method. 
 
Data are also available as xlsx-file at www.investor.bayer.com 
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Forward-Looking Statements 
This release may contain forward-looking statements based on current assumptions and forecasts made 
by Bayer management. Various known and unknown risks, uncertainties and other factors could lead to 
material differences between the actual future results, financial situation, development or performance of 
the company and the estimates given here. These factors include those discussed in Bayer’s public 
reports which are available on the Bayer website at www.bayer.com. The company assumes no liability 
whatsoever to update these forward-looking statements or to conform them to future events or 
developments. 


